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April 4, 2002  

Honorable Debra Bowen, Chair

Senate Energy, Utilities and Communications Committee 

State Capitol, Rm. 4040

Sacramento, CA 95814

 
SUBJECT:   Support for SB 1601 

Dear Senator Bowen,

The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) supports SB 1601, which would afford wireless additional consumer protections.

ORA supports efforts to protect wireless telecommunications customers from misleading advertising by providers. Wireless marketing claims often imply seamless nationwide coverage or free long distance without adequately disclosing areas where there are significant gaps in coverage or the fact that expensive roaming charges may still apply.  After failing to disclose adequately coverage and system capacity limitations, wireless carriers and resellers often talk customers into a one- or two-year minimum contract term, enforced by substantial early termination fees. Customers need to have protection from deceptive and false advertising. ORA believes that the 30-day grace period required by SB 1601 is an important consumer protection.  It will prevent customers from being locked into one or two year contracts where service quality, coverage or charges may not be satisfactory or what they had expected. 
ORA understands this bill is intended to be applicable to all wireless carriers and resellers, regardless of how the service is denominated (e.g., cellular, PCS, G-3).  ORA recommends amending the bill language to clarify that it applies to all wireless providers, not just cellular.  It is also our understanding that if a customer rescinds his or her contract within the 30-day grace period, the customer would be responsible for airtime charges incurred, but would pay no early termination penalties and could return the handset.  We leave it to the Committee’s discretion whether that issue needs clarification in the bill.

Please contact me, or Diana Brooks of our staff at 415-703-1445, if ORA can be of further assistance to you in providing additional information regarding our related activities or our position in this matter.  

Respectfully,

David Morse

Senior Manager

cc: 

Linda Adams, Governor’s Office 
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